From: Don Berry <donberry@windstream.net>

Sent: Friday, April 9, 2010 10:17 AM

To: Metals Hearing <metalshearing@CFTC.gov>

Subject: metals position limits

Dear Sirs:

Thank you for allowing us to comment on the subject issue.

I have been appalled for several years at what appears to be a manipulation of the precious metals markets due to the large, seemingly unlimited, short positions held by a small number of hedgers.

Please use your authority to limit these positions, and stop the levels of concentration in COMEX futures.

Sincerely,

Don H. Berry 22 river Street Hiawassee, GA 30546 706-896-3584